Bunnies and Mule Deer and Bears – oh my! 

I’m sure most of you have heard that Kirkland’s animal statues – bunnies, mule deer, and bears – have been purchased and will now be permanent Kirkland residents. But how many of you knew that someone in our neighborhood was instrumental in raising the funds that saved the statues? 

Mia Cooledge is only 14 years old, but already she has the poise and community spirit of someone much older. (See her photo on the City Updates page.) 

Mia’s foray into fundraising began in 4th grade, when she helped raise money to purchase the Puddlejumper statues at Marina Park. Last fall, when she heard that the animal statues were on the block, she contacted the City to find out how she could help. She was invited to speak at a Cultural Council meeting, where she pleaded for the statues’ preservation. 

She then took it upon herself to begin raising money. She attended many events, including the holiday tree lighting, gallery walks, the Wednesday market, and the 4th of July picnic, where she asked people for donations. Mia has a rare and valuable skill: “I love asking people for money!” she says.

When asked how it feels to be locally famous, she replied: “It’s not the rewards that matter, it’s the fact that you can make a difference.”

What advice would she give to other kids who want to help make a difference? “Just see something that needs doing. There’s plenty of charities that need money. If you don’t like asking for money, you can make something.” 

One young woman, inspired by an article about Mia’s fundraising efforts, played her violin to help raise money. 

Instead of gifts, Mia asks friends to bring donations to her birthday parties. Her invitation lists what is needed, such as food or blankets for an animal shelter. “Did you know that animal shelters need things like Q-Tips?” she asked.

Mia wonders what her next fundraising cause will be. It will probably have something to do with animals. She already volunteers at a local shelter, and says “That’s been my real passion, animal shelters.” 

So the next time you pass by the Mountain Comrades, Bounding Muledeer, or Close Quarters sculptures, be glad we have people like Mia living in our community!

Highlands kickoff Thursday, September 15

The first Highlands neighborhood meeting of the year will be held on Thursday, September 15 at 7 PM at the Maintenance Center on 8th Street. This meeting will be an opportunity to meet some neighbors, ask questions about the neighborhood, and provide suggestions for projects and activities, or speakers for future meetings. 

Highlands picnic Sunday, September 18

Our neighborhood picnic is supposed to take place Sunday, September 18, at Highlands Park. At least we hope it will. So far, no one has volunteered to help organize it. We need people to plan a menu, buy food and supplies, plan activities for kids, put up signs, bring a BBQ or two, bring portable tables and chairs, set up, and clean up. If you can help with any of these things, please email me. Go to www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on Contact Us.

112th Ave. sidewalk project updates

Our neighborhood is eagerly awaiting the construction of two sections of sidewalk. The City is working with Burlington Northern on a sidewalk that will cross the railroad tracks at 112th Ave. NE and NE 87th. They are calling and leaving messages with BNSF weekly trying to get some progress on this project. 

Our Neighborhood Connections project money will fund a connecting sidewalk or path on the west side of 112th Ave. NE, between NE 87th and NE 90th. The survey is finished. A sidewalk design will be done in October, and the project can be put out to bid after that. Construction will hopefully occur in the spring.  

114th Ave. intersection improvements

You may have noticed surveyors working on 114th, near the NE 85th St. intersection. The City of Kirkland, in conjunction with Sound Transit, WSDOT, and King County Metro, is planning to add an additional left turn lane from southbound 114th Ave. NE to eastbound NE 85th Street. 

The design proposal will be presented to the neighborhood at our November general meeting. Meanwhile, if you have any questions about this project, please contact Gina M. Hortillosa in the Kirkland Public Works Department at ghortillosa@ci.kirkland.wa.us, or call 425 587-3828.

116th Ave. safety improvements

The developer of the NE 95th Street housing development has volunteered to improve visibility on the southeast corner of NE 95th and 116th Ave. NE. This will hopefully include removing several trees and widening the shoulder. 

House construction and shoulder improvements will begin once final plans are approved, hopefully in September.

Sidewalk bond update

The Sidewalk Bond Committee conducted a public opinion survey, which indicated strong support for new sidewalks to serve school walk routes, but less support for other sidewalk projects. The Committee has modified the sidewalk bond proposal accordingly, and the amount is now about $5 million. The Committee expects to make its recommendation to the City Council by late September or early October. 

For more information, go to http://www.ci.kirkland.wa.us/depart/pw/sidewalkbond/sidewalk.htm.

It takes a village 

They say it takes a village to raise a child. It also takes a village to create a village. Your neighborhood village needs you! From one-time volunteer jobs to regular committments, we have something for everyone. 

This fall there will be opportunities to help with cleanup and tree-planting projects. In November we will be electing new officers. We need a volunteer to make, hang up, and take down kiosk posters once or twice a month. We could use help maintaining the website. 

However little time you have, and whatever your talents and interests, your contribution is welcome. Get involved in your neighborhood and feel part of your local village. 

Sign up, sign down

As garage sale season winds down, please remember to take down your signs when your sale has ended. Also remember that signs of any kind may not be posted on utility poles. 

Website and email

The Highlands has its very own website: www.kirklandhighlands.org. It includes information about what’s happening in the neighborhood, as well as links to all kinds of interesting places, from City web sites to the Washington State Sex Offender Information site. 

Check it out, and let us know if there’s anything you’d like us to add to the site. While you’re there, sign up for our low-key and spam-free email list. Click on the “Contact us” link on the left.

